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Monday - Friday
9 AM - 5 PM

Saturday
9 AM - 3 PM
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9 AM - 1 PM

DAILY MASS
Monday - Friday

8:30 AM

MASS INTENTIONS

The presider schedule can be found on the parish website stwilliam.org

Pray for the Sick

MASS TIMES

Twenty-sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time
September 26, 2021

Pray for the Deceased 

The Altar Candles used at Mass this week have been
donated in memory of 

The Altar Flowers used at Mass this week have
been donated in memory of 

Mary Teresa Agolia Steve Eley

From Ferro Family. 

From your loving Family. 

Robert H. Cox

Richard Pizzimenti

Mary Carlucci Raymond P. Sipperley
Sunday,  September 26, 2021

Timothy Gallagher 
Collective Intentions 

James Molner, Joseph Del Gais,
John Romanewicz, 

Angelo Durante
The Johnston Family 

People of St. William’s 





Monday,  September 27, 2021 
Jennifer K. Bernstein 

 



Tuesday,  September 28, 2021 
Peter Puleo    

Wednesday,  September 29, 2021
Margaret Keating 

      



Thursday,  September 30, 2021
Donald Cowan 

 



Friday,  October 1,  2021
Collective Intentions 

Margaret & Peter Meany, 
Raymond Moeller, Bernard Kluender,

Michael DeFilippo 





Saturday,  October 2, 2021
Purgatorial Society

Msgr. Thomas Leavey 

Let us welcome those children who were 
Baptized this past weekend. 

Baptism

Anyone who gives you a cup of water to drink
because you belong to Christ, amen, I say to you,
will surely not lose his reward. - Mark 9:41

Anderson J. Bosso
Skylar M. Carey
William Carey

Robert J. Winter

Catherine A. Haubert
Olivia A. Kadel

Briney E. Nicolauo
Makenna J. Nicolauo
Emmie J. Skakandi



Would That All the People of the Lord Were Prophets!
That the Lord Might Bestow His Spirit on Them All!






I love that in the past few weeks the Scriptures have reminded us about the importance of gathering at “the tent” to
encounter God.  Once again this week we hear, especially in the time of Moses, about coming together at the tent.
Remember, since they were very nomadic and traveling through the desert the Israelites needed a place that was mobile
for them to connect with each other, and with God.  What is interesting is that this “spirit” of God came down upon those
who were present at the gathering tent, but then today we hear a portion of that spirit also fell upon a few other faithful
disciples who were not there that day. When I think of the weekly Mass attendance, and of course my desire for our whole
community of Seaford to come here, we cannot limit what God can do. When families are attending to the sick or traveling
into the city to be with other family members, or even in the activities that keep these families away, God is pursuing and
searching for all of us.

Sometimes I can get frustrated by asking the question where are they? And yet I do not have the blueprints of God’s plan
for our future.  Each morning when I pray, I discern and listen to the movement and direction God is guiding me as the
Pastor of Saint William the Abbot.  I desire and pray for a renewal of our parishioners to put God first.  With sports, caring
for sick family members, work, and other activities there is a tension in trying to balance and weigh how to distribute time
as a family.  As I see each week a few more families returning whether it is because school has started up, or Faith
Formation, or just a real desire to reconnect with the sacredness of God, it is encouraging. I think the ultimate mission for
us as a parish is to be a welcoming place for people to encounter God’s love and fall deeper in love with Him and His
church.

The reason why we come each week to worship God at the Eucharist is not so much for him, but us.  To stand with other
sinners who recognize how much we need God.  For me, it’s not that I need God once a week, but I return each day with
intentional prayer and the celebration of the Eucharist to make it through that day!  My relationship with God sustains me
through the difficult moments in my personal and family life, as well as our united experience here in being entrusted with a
Parish at this season in our history.

As we look back at almost 95 years, and look ahead at what is to come, the scripture this week is especially relevant.
Obviously, we can go to the list of pastors and priests, religious and dedicated lay faithful, and the pillars of the past and
present who have strengthened and moved the parish into a place of worship and praise.  I reflect on some of those
individuals in the 1st Reading today.  Some of us can get a sense of entitlement because we are “here all the time” we
should get more – time, acknowledgment, preferential treatment.  But remember the Israelites traveled through the desert
from place to place, not staying in one place - both physically and spiritually.  For us too – are we in a rut, or locked into
doing the same thing, because we have always done it that way before.  Well… who in our family, or on our block, or in the
neighborhood have either taken a pause from their experience here at St. William’s or have not actually met the Lord yet?
To know that God who can do anything, maybe sending forth a Spirit upon them, so they can return and bring others with
them.  But those who do not know the Lord - in the neighborhood, or on the field, or in the pick-up line at school, need you
and I to live and witness to the faith.  To make being a Disciple of Jesus attractive and joy filled.

And so, in this NEW season, really from now until the New Year, we are beginning again. Our focus will be on welcoming
home those who have been away, maybe for 18 months because of the pandemic, or maybe for years because of
something that may have happened to them or their family. But it cannot be Fr. James, Fr. Collins, and me alone - it is that
line from above “Would that all the people of Lord were prophets.”   

Are you willing to be their prophet, to discern how you may be called to assist in the movement of evangelization, of
bringing the hope of God to those who do not know Him, or for a time may have forgotten about God?  This is a time for us
to really discern and to realize that for some of us, we will be re-engaging in a ministry that you were part of in the past or
finding a new one.  Or to realize that in this season of your life you may only be able to spiritually support or financially
support the parish because of the many things are happening in your life and family.  The Scriptures often talk about the
Gifts of the Holy Spirit, that each of us have been entrusted with talents and gifts unique to all others.  Quiet your heart and
take to prayer how God may be moving you – and we can discern together the best place to celebrate your gifts, and the
needs of the parish, and the greater Church.  

May the Lord bless us with an abundant harvest as we enter into the Fall and a rediscover the Sacred.

Thank you for your presence and generosity.

Peace,





Have a question for the priests? 

Rectory News

Join us online to view our live-streamed masses on the parish
website stwilliam.org.

Monday - Friday 8:30 AM 
Saturday 5:00 PM
Sunday 12:00 PM 

LIVE-STREAMED MASSES

St. William the Abbot desires to partner with parents and
young adults to reach the next generation for God’s Glory.
We have many Core volunteer opportunities, please email
priests@stwilliam.org if you wish to share your gifts with the
youth of our community. 

The Rectory is issuing Mass Cards, enrollment in the
Purgatorial Society, Memorializing the Wine, Host, Candles
and Altar Flowers. Please call the Rectory for more
information (516) 785-1266 or email
information@stwilliam.org

Memorializing

Stump the Priest questions can be
emailed to priests@stwilliam.org. 

Wedding Banns II

If there is an emergency in which you need to
contact a priest immediately, please call the 

Priest Emergency telephone - 516-312-7361. 

Emergency Line
Global Pandemic have your dog’s 

social life looking “ruff”? 

Take a walk with Father
James and Kolbe! All

dogs welcome! 



Email
priests@stwilliam.org to

schedule a walk.

 Jeremy Coffin (SWA)
&

Jaclyn Annunziata Coffin  (SWA)

The Church will be open for private
prayer Monday through Friday from 7:00
AM – 6:00 PM.  If there is something
taking place in the church such as a
funeral, wedding, class, parent
meetings, RCIA, etc., parishioners
should understand that they should not
remain in church during these activities.  

Private Prayer

Fellowship & Parish Events
Due to COVID regulations and food
allergies, we ask that no food or drink
be donated for social gatherings on
campus. If you are interested in
donating towards the cost of the
Fellowship Tent refreshments. Please
email information@stwilliam.org 

Help Keep the Church Clean

We ask that those visiting the Church do not leave flowers,
religious cards, holiday cards, bibles, or religious artifacts
in the church, near the Religious Statues, or on the
Sanctuary. It is acceptable to discard these items or bury
them. 

Please do not leave any food
donations in the Church.

Bryan Tatelman - Hartford, CT
&

Taylor Winter - Holtsville, NY

Nicolas Argino - New York, NY
& 

Breanne Mannix - (SWA)

Wedding Banns I

Kurt R. Walther - St. Frances de Chantal
&

Jacqueline Meyer - (SWA)

Bryan Bobby - (SWA)
&

Lindsay Salt - St. Patrick's, Smithtown



If you are not currently on our email list and would like to
receive email updates on parish news and the bulletin, in

your inbox please register on the parish website
stwilliam.org.

Email List

Staying Connected
With St. William the Abbot visit us at stwilliam.org to view our
bulletin online, presider schedule, and see other parish
information.

 Facebook: Find us at:
 stwilliamabbot



 Instagram: Follow us:

 @stwilliamabbot



YouTube: Find us at:
YouTube.com — St. William the Abbot Church

Fellowship Tent of Meeting
In Exodus 33:7-11, the intimate prayer of Moses with God is described. A
designated place for prayer, a “tent of meeting,” was set up outside of the
Israelite camp. As Moses would enter this tent, a “column of cloud” would
descend upon it, signaling the presence of the Lord, to whom Moses would
then speak “face to face, as one man speaks to another.” With their
intercessor standing before God, the Israelites would then begin to pray “at
the entrance of their own tents.”

We will begin to extend the opportunity to come together after selected Masses each weekend just as the Israelites did with a
Fellowship Meeting Tent. The Fellowship Meeting Tent will take place at two selected Masses each weekend. The selected
Masses will be announced in future bulletins and our social media. Each week the tent will feature refreshments.

Fellowship Tent of Meeting Schedule 
Wednesday, September 29 - 8:30 am Mass 

Sunday, October  3 - 9:00 am Mass
Sunday, October 3 -  12:00 pm Mass

For those who must avoid gluten in their diet, the parish
has low-gluten hosts available for Holy Communion. If
you wish to receive such a host, please arrive prior to
Mass and inform the priest and he will place your host in
a oyx. 

Low Gluten Hosts Available at Mass

At this time we are able to offer the sale of
individual missals for $10 per missal.
Please bring a check for $10 payable to St.
William the Abbot  or $10 exact cash to the
rectory. There will be no change for cash
purchases. We have a limited number at
this time, so it is a first come first served
basis. 

Missals

Lighting candles has long been a
sacred ritual in all traditions,
creating precious moments in our
own and other people's lives
where we pray for loved ones,
friends, and ask for or give
support.

Light a Prayer Candle



Stump the Priest

WHY DO WE NOT CELEBRATE THE MASS TRADITIONAL, WITH LATIN MASSES? IS
THAT NOT THE CORRECT WAY TO PRACTICE MASS? 



The term "Latin Mass" or "Traditional Latin Mass" has often been used to refer to the Tridentine (or Extraordinary) form
of the Roman Rite Mass, which is celebrated exclusively in Latin. it goes by many names—Traditional Latin Mass
(TLM), Extraordinary Form (EF), Usus Antiquior ("Ancient Use"), 1962 Missal, Missal of St. Gregory the Great, Mass of
the Ages, Tridentine Mass, Classical Mass.  

After Pentecost, the apostles spread throughout the world. The bishops of the metropolises of Rome (the pope),
Antioch, Alexandria, Jerusalem, and Constantinople each maintained their own forms of liturgy. Though originally Greek,
the language of the Roman church changed to Latin around the second century. For Roman Catholics, the Traditional
Latin Mass descends from this period.  Until 1965, with some exceptions, Latin was the sole language used in the
Roman Rite Mass. 

During the Protestant Revolt, abuses crept into the Mass in many places. In an effort to restore the Mass, Pope St. Pius
V wrote "Quo Primum" in 1570 and declared, "We grant and concede in perpetuity that...this Missal is hereafter to be
followed absolutely...and may freely and lawfully be used." Since his restoration occurred shortly after the Council of
Trent, the Traditional Latin Mass is sometimes referred to as the "Tridentine Mass" or the "Missal of St. Pius V."

This is a bit of the historical development of the Latin Mass. It is to be noted however, that the Latin Mass had some
differences in structure, actions and postures. For example the Priest said Mass with his back turned toward the
congregation. This practice was explained by Pope Benedict XVI (then a cardinal) that the common turning toward the
East was not a "celebration toward the wall"; it did not mean that the priest "had his back to the people": the priest
himself was not regarded as so important. For just as the congregation in the synagogue looked together toward
Jerusalem, so in the Christian Liturgy the congregation looked together "toward the Lord."

In the Latin Mass also communicants knelt to receive communion and it they received on their tongue only.

However things have changed over time. In the first Place the Latin Language is one that has become limited in its
learning and usage. In practice, Latin has fallen out of use in local churches. A small percentage of liturgies are
celebrated (either entirely or partially) in Latin and, due to lack of teachers of the Latin language, most seminaries do not
require that those wishing to enter the priesthood should study the language. 

Secondly, it has been argued by theologians and liturgists that the full, active and conscious participation of the faithful
at Mass is much more effective and efficient when the Priest faces the faithful and invites to them respond to the various
prayers and gestures in the Mass.

Furthermore, health issues (like the pandemic we face now) became another reason over the years to give communion
in the hand rather than on the tongue.

The Second Vatican Council document Sacrosanctum Concilium also gave authority to the bishops to employ greater
use of the vernacular in the Mass, as well as in the administering of sacraments and sacramentals. 

Even though In 2007, Pope Benedict XVI issued a command  (motu proprio Summorum Pontificum)  accompanied by a
letter to the world's bishops, authorizing use of the 1962 Latin Mass by all Latin Church Catholic priests in Masses
celebrated without the people,  Pope Francis on the 16th of July 2021 also released another command (Motu Proprio,
Traditionis custodies)  restricting the use of the Latin Mass because he observed so much division created by the use of
this Mass in various places.

So we can say in conclusion that since the passage of time, circumstances, situations and events influence changes in
the way things are done, this has become the case also for the use of the Latin Mass in the Roman Catholic Church.



Rediscover the Sacred 
Welcome back Faith Formation Families! 

“Be generous in answering Jesus’ call inviting you to put out into the deep and become His
witnesses, discovering the trust He puts in you to devise a future together with Him. Above all, to
fulfill this mission the Church is entrusting to you requires that you cultivate a genuine life of prayer
nourished by the Sacraments, especially the Eucharist and Confession.” - St. John Paul II



Faith Formation

US Coast Guard -
Lt. James Knudsen
Daniel Timpanaro

LT. Commander Katherine Ustler
Frank Pristera

US Navy - 
Lt. Joseph Fitzgerald
Ian Bayer, Ensign 

Rebecca Bayer, Ensign
MMN2 Emily Partridge

Commander Michael Sean Slatley
Lt. jq Michael Napolitano

US Army -
Capt. Caitlin M. Lee

Sgt. Brian Kirby
Major Eamon G. McArdle

Sgt. Donald Rogers
Major Christopher James Ustler

Major Kurtis Unger

US Army - 
Sgt. Craig Bianco

SPC Anthony Caputo
Capt. Michael DiPietro

Capt. Michael Fitzgerald
Capt. Christopher J. Frasse 

Capt. Logan Lee
Lt. Col. John Kallo

Capt. Caitlin M. Lee

USMC - 
Lt. Kevin J. Butler

2nd Lt. Dana Duggan
Corporal Frank A Finochio

L.Cpl. John Mosier



US Air Force -
Capt. Matthew B. Frasse
Tech. Sgt. Eric Meyers

AIC William Hughes
Tech. Sgt. Karl Muench

Major Thomas F. Shields

Pray for those in the Military 

Today in the Gospel we hear about how believing in Jesus sometimes mean we have hard choices to make.  If there is
something or someone who is trying to persuade you not to believe in Jesus, then do not stay with that person and pray for them
to become healed.  If there is something that is making you get further away from Jesus, then get away from it and pray for help
to have the willpower.  Jesus is a kind loving person who wants us to be good followers and to always spread love to one
another and help each other.  There are people in the world who do not feel or think that way all the time and those people need
extra prayers said for them.  We all need to pray for world peace so we can become as one.  There are some countries that are
not as fortunate as we are here in the United States.  For instance, we have running water and other places in the world do not,
but we take it for granted, since we have always had it.  We should all try to help each other and especially other countries and
we can by donating food, clothing, money, or becoming part of a group who wants to go and help out the unfortunate.  St.
Mother Teresa is someone whose ministry was to help the poor and is a perfect example of how she helped poor people, maybe
not always giving them material things, but also helping them spiritually.  She would say “spread love everywhere you go”.  Just
like Jesus wants us to do.  Let it begin with you.

Faith Formation 8th grade students began class on September 22nd.  The 7th grade students will begin on September 29th.
Mark your calendar for important dates for the 7th and 8th grade students to attend Youth Masses – October 17th, November
21st, and December 19th.  All the Masses are at 5pm in the Church.  The 1st to 6th graders begin the week of October 4th.

Purgatorial Society



Nugent Cantileno, Vierge Odette Geneve, Alexandra Carriero, Salvatore Conti, Helen Critelli, Laura Prager, Mildred Schifano,
Karen Harris, Francisco Gonzalez, Giuseppe Carnevale, Emma Ustler, D. P. Woulfe, Girardin Mondesir, James M. Gallagher,
Michael P. Keenan.

Gregory J. Unruh, Annette Ruggiero, Peggy Tambasco, Salvatore Mesuraca, Louis J. Fairchild, Bertram Holmes, Madeline
Kenny, Grazietta Marrone, Elsa DeCicco.

Patricia Seibert, Peter Jones, Arthur McCauley, Edna Hughes, Julia Sandiford.

Theresa Nortwaich, Joan McKeon, Donato Marrone, Carl Erickson, Charles Randiolo, Andre Vill, Diane Roberts, John Reeves,
John Devaney, Lawrence E. Schoenfelder, Edilberto Torres



Join us for 

Adoration in the Church

on every First Friday of

the month from 

9am - 5pm.

A “First Friday” is the first Friday of the

month and is often marked by special

devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus

since Jesus died for us and won our

salvation on a Friday.

First Friday's

St. William the Abbot RC Church

STWILLIAM.ORG

Starting on Friday
October 1st










Art teacher, Patricia Calcano, will be celebrating Hispanic Heritage Month with her students in grades 6-8. Contemporary
artists Alejandro Robles Barba from Mexico, and Lizeth Preito from Peru, are just two artists that will be studied.  Students
will learn about the artists' lives, and then create their own artwork inspired by the Hispanic culture.  Watercolors and oil
pastels will help the students produce works in bright colors and patterns.  Also this month in ART, students in grades k-8
will be participating in a school fundraiser.  Children will design a drawing, and their families will have the opportunity to
purchase their designs on various merchandise like t-shirts, mugs and Christmas ornaments.  The children are excited for
this opportunity to help out their school.

On Monday, September 13, 2021, the 2021 – 2022 SWS Student Council was inducted after our opening school mass. The
students read the first reading, lead the responsorial psalm, read the general intercessions, brought up the gifts and lead an

after communion meditation. 



The 2021-2022 student council members are:



President – Mark Whaley
Vice President- Savanna Lapadula

Secretary- Joe Damato
Treasurer- George Zouloufis

Publicity- Owen LaPersonerie
Religious Affairs- Chloe Noonan

School Spirit- Jack Rodgers



Students in Mrs. Hayes’s kindergarten class are enjoying their morning tubs which focus on developing fine motor
skills! The children are having fun while working on strengthening the muscles in their little hands. 



Fr. Joe welcomes a new family to St. William the Abbot School on September
7th and the Class of 2022 looks forward to a year to remember! 





Food Donations



The food donations bins will no longer be located in the Church.
Please bring all donations directly to Parish Social Ministry
Office, the church no longer has donation bins. The Social

Ministry office is located South of the Church.
Monday - Friday 
9:30am - 4:00pm 

Sunday
 By Appointment Only

CONTACT THE PRIESTS

St. William the Abbot School  



Office: 516.785-6784
2001 Jackson Avenue
Seaford, NY 11783 

stwilliamtheabbot.net 



Please send your email to priests@stwilliam.org 
to contact Fr. Joe, Fr. James or Fr. Collins directly. 

Please send your email to information@stwilliam.org. 

QUESTIONS FOR THE RECTORY

CONTACT SOCIAL MINISTRY

QUESTIONS FOR COMMUNICATIONS 
Please send your email to igomez@stwilliam.org. 

Please send your email to socialministry@stwilliam.org 
or contact the office directly at (516) 679-8532.

CONTACT FAITH FORMATION 
Please send your email to faithformation@stwilliam.org 

or contact the office directly at (516) 783-2528. 

CONTACT THE BUSINESS MANAGER 
Please send your email to jgoldman@stwilliam.org. 

CONTACT THE SCHOOL 

CONTACT THE PASTORAL COUNCIL  
Please send your email to pastoralcouncil@stwilliam.org. 

Parish Social Ministry

Parish Contact Information

Food Pantry 

Alzheimer’s Support
There are free support groups available for those impacted by
Alzheimer’s.  Sharing your experiences with others who
understand can help everyone that participates.  Topics
covered include understanding Alzheimer’s, new advances in
research, effective communication and healthy living for both
victims and caregivers.  Please call the Social Ministry office
for more information.

Refer a Friend in Need
Do you know someone in need of assistance?  Your Parish
Social Ministry offers confidential support and advice
regarding hardships experienced by adults and seniors who
may be struggling with sensitive issues.  We have access to
relevant state, local and charity-based programs that may
help, and we offer other services such as client advocacy and
regular use of our food pantry.  Partnering with our St. Vincent
de Paul conference, we help with budgeting, expense
management and building financial independence.  For more
information call the Parish Social Ministry office 516-679-8532.

Thank you Memorare Columbiettes!
The Memorare Columbiettes answered a call for support from
the Parish Social Ministry office, and we are so grateful!  The
Columbiettes went above and beyond to help a parish family
looking to provide much needed relief to a group of frontline
workers currently struggling with the ongoing impact of COVID
19.  They jumped in without hesitation, and with a spirit of
generosity and enthusiasm.  Parishioners helping fellow
parishioners - St. Williams at its very best!  We are blessed!

Hurricane Ida Assistance Available
FEMA has now approved major disaster relief for Nassau and
Suffolk Counties to help those impacted by the remnants of
Hurricane Ida.  Homeowners and renters can apply to the
Individual Assistance program, which assists households with
grants for temporary housing, emergency home repairs,
personal property loss, medical expenses caused by the
disaster and other serious disaster related expenses.  Apply by
calling (800) 621-3362 or going to www.disasterassistance.gov.

Charity Spotlight
The Parish Social Ministry would like to extend a special thanks
to local charity Take Me Out to the Ballgame for their extremely
generous quarterly food donation!  This week we received boxes
overflowing with meat and fish such as tilapia, cod, salmon,
shrimp, sausage and chicken.  These items will provide such a
healthy meal for our families!  We are grateful to this organization
for their generosity and kindness, and to parishioners Frank and
Maryanne DiGregorio for putting us on this charity’s radar.  ‘Take
Me Out to the Ballgame’ is a Seaford based nonprofit
organization that is 100% volunteer based.  A great example of
Seaford taking care of its neighbors!  

Apple juice
Apple sauce

Sugar

Ketchup
Razors

Laundry detergent



GOLF OUTING
ANNUALANNUAL

ST.  WILLIAM THE ABBOT

HONORING MSGR.  ROBERT L .  HAYDEN

Eisenhower Golf Course
We are collecting items for the raffle that will be

held at the reception/dinner. 
Please consider donating a new unwrapped

product, a service, gift card, items for a gift bag.

TV's
Bikes

Spa treatments
Electronics

Coolers



Sporting Tickets
Memorabilia

Sporting Equipment
Golf Bags
Lessons 

Some ideas ...
Please drop off all items to the Rectory labeled - Golf Outing Donation. 

Gift Cards
Liquor Bottles

Wine Bottle
Restaurant Gift Certificates 

BBQ's 

You can also donate items for a gift basket that will be created. 














